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Plymouth and Exeter District

                            Chairman of the District: Revd. F. John Carne

                                              18 Velwell Road

                                                      Exeter

                                                      Devon

                                                    EX4 4LE




        Tel: 01392 272541

15th September 2007

Dear Jonathan,

Warm greetings and good wishes to you.

I write following a meeting of the Policy Committee of the Plymouth and Exeter District where we discussed the appointment of the new District Development Enabler, as agreed by Conference.  We were grateful to have the possibility of opting for Connexional Employment of this post and would request that this be granted.  We do so on a number of grounds, not least that, as a District, we do not have the people resources, administrative structures or experience to deal with this and be, in our judgement, an effective employer at this level.  Currently we have no direct lay District employees; neither do we have a District Office or Administrator, this work being done by a very part-time secretary for me, typing taped correspondence in her home, while my wife assists me at the manse.  This might change in the future, especially as the District prepares for a new Chair in 2009 when I ‘sit down’, but at present this support is not available.  The DPC was also anxious about the possible liabilities which go with being an employer, e.g. the pension provision at the end of the day and fulfilling the legal responsibilities which could be associated with this.  Those senior office holders who work in the world of education were particularly wanting to alert us to the risks they are discovering in devolving roles in their field.

We are equally wary of a move that, in the judgement of the Policy Committee, tends to counteract our Connexional basis and we, as a fringe District on the margins, feel particularly sensitive.

We, therefore, hope that you will be able to present this request to the Methodist Council and then reassure us, as soon as possible, that we can devolve the employment to the Connexion in this way, meanwhile we shall continue to work on the Job Description etc.

With every blessing

Yours in Christ’s service

Reverend Jonathan Kerry

Co-ordinating Secretary

Connexional Team

Methodist Church House

25 Marylebone Road

London NW1 5JR
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